
 

 
 

Folks: 
  

After a couple of weeks of fascinating lite wind sailing, this Wednesday past, we were presented with some fascinating 
medium wind sailing. In fact, it was a blast, once you made your way out to the end of our icy pier. 
  

We had the same strange winds that we have been dealing with, very shifty out of the north, but on Wednesday there was 
just a lot more of it. A couple of submarine jobs but no hard face plants. The only real problem that some of our sailors 
had, myself included, was losing track of your boat between races. It only took a moments inattention to have your 
windward boat playing kissy face with those leeward pilings with their razor-sharp barnacles. I’m heartened to see that I’m 
not the only deviant that craves this kind sort of punishment. 
  

Hear ye. Hear ye. Let it be known to all that there will be no sailing this Sunday the 24th of December. 
  

The Ground Maintenance people at NAS Whidbey Island will be using the pier as a staging area. They are going to have 
Santa land his sleigh there to facilitate the annual upgrade to its stealth equipment. Rudolf will also have an LED nose 
installed. Up until this year this work had been done at Ault Field, but the noise was beginning to bother the reindeer. 
  

Enjoy the report and enjoy the blessings of the season and the new year. 
May peace and prosperity be upon you and yours. 
  

Larry Stiles 


